
Statement to parliament: Smart
ticketing on the rail network

In November 2017 in our Strategic vision for rail, the Department for
Transport set out ambitious plans for the roll out of smart ticketing across
the network, with the aim of making it more convenient for passengers to buy
and receive their train tickets. Over a year later, we have made real
progress. Every franchise offers smart cards and/or barcodes and smart
tickets are available across almost all of the network.

We now want to go further. Our ambition is to ensure that across regional and
urban commuter areas smart ticketing can deliver the kind of pay-as-you-go
(PAYG) structure that is used in London, to make journeys easier and smoother
for passengers.

In the north of England, the government has allocated £150 million to the
multi-modal PAYG programme already being progressed by Transport for the
North and, in London, Oyster ticketing already offers seamless PAYG travel.
However, there is demand for PAYG to be deployed more widely, so today we
begin consulting on the feasibility of delivering PAYG to an expanded area
across the south-east of England. This is just a first step, and we will
continue to work with other areas to assess opportunities to roll out PAYG.

The consultation offers the travelling public, business, local authorities
and others the opportunity to have their say on how the system could operate
and where it could extend to. We are aware that there are views on the
appropriate ticketing systems and the way the fares structure could be
organised to complement pay as you go travel, these issues are also being
considered in the consultation.
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